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Dallas Baptist University recently named eleven 
individuals as Professor Emeritus for their 
service to the University and its students. 

The title is an honor reserved only for faculty 
members who have served at the University for 20 
years or longer. It is only for those who have been 
recommended by the dean of their college, the 
provost, and the president of DBU. Likewise, they 
must also be approved by the Board of Trustees.
     The University held a special luncheon for the 
selected faculty members, where the title Professor 
Emeritus was bestowed upon them. Among those 
named to this group were Dr. Sylvia Artmann (25 
years in the Dorothy M. Bush College of Education), Dr. 
Raynal Barber (28 years in the English Department), 
Dr. William Bell (39 years in the Mary C. Crowley 
College of Christian Faith), Dr. Lloyd DuBois (20 years 

in the Psychology Department), Dr. David Fletcher 
(41 years in the Mary C. Crowley College of Christian 
Faith), Dr. Chris Jordan (21 years in the Chemistry 
Department), Dr. Allen Powell (32 years in the 
English Department), Dr. Ron Smiles (20 years in the 
College of Business), and Dr. Gary Starnes (36 years 
in the History Department). Dr. Tim Trammell and Dr. 
Weldon Estes, who both retired this year after over 
40 years of service in the Mary C. Crowley College 
of Christian Faith, were also installed as Professor 
Emeritus.
     “We were so privileged to be able to honor each 
one of these retired faculty members with this special 
Professor Emeritus recognition,” expressed Dr. Gary 
Cook, DBU president. “They have given so much of 
themselves in service to the Lord here at DBU, and 
we are very grateful to each one of them.”


